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Contact: Detroit Board of Police Commissioners

Chair Willie E. Bell 313.268.8831

For Immediate Release:

BOPC Chair Willie E. Bell issues statement on ShotSpotter following the Board’s second discussion of the technology and planned DPD use 

“At meetings before and after Thanksgiving, the Board discussed the City Council’s approval of the Police Department's contract proposal for ShotSpotter, a technology tool used to detect gunshots. 

The Board continues to work with the Department on a policy that will govern the use of the technology before its deployment next year. The Board and DPD both see a new policy directive as vital because this technology is important and more advanced now than in 2014-16 when DPD held a pilot. That pilot provided valuable lessons that will make the technology and policy effective and improve public safety for our residents and our neighborhoods.

Every week, we hear the Department report out on weekly crime and statistical data, and we hear our neighborhood precincts provide precinct crime data that reflects an overall increase in fatal and nonfatal shootings within the City. This violent crime is plaguing our City, and people are losing their lives senselessly. We need to encourage putting down the guns and talking out and working through our challenges. We know the pandemic and the economy are hurting us, but they are not justifications for having guns and taking human life. We need to remove illegal guns off the street. We also, however, need to appropriately utilize available advanced technology coupled with sound, comprehensive, and fair policy to identify and stop activity that threatens our safety and security. 

With plans for deployment within the 8th and 9th Precincts based on the embedded Crime Intelligence Units and the increase in crime in those areas, this advanced technology tool will serve to quickly identify shooting activity, and reduce, or eliminate illegal gun activity and gun crimes. While this 21st Century Technology tool does not replace immediately reporting criminal activity to 911, this tool will enhance 911 notification efforts and help keep our communities safe as much as possible.  

Most importantly, the Department met with the Board prior to presenting the contract proposal to City Council. The Department reached out to the community and neighborhoods. The Department officially presented the technology proposal to the Board for its consideration. This discussion afforded the Board to weigh in on various concerns on behalf of the community. Such concerns were discussed: Technology Effectiveness, Reporting Requirements, Liability Concerns, Assigning Discipline when Policy Violations occur, and Civil Rights concerns such as invasion of privacy and recording private audio to name a few. The Board has noted a few key points about the technology: 

•No cameras are included in contract approved by the City Council.

•No facial recognition software is being used for this project. 

•Audio is permanently deleted after 30 hours if no gunshot is detected.

•DPD cannot listen to live audio from the sensors. DPD can only listen to recorded audio from a sensor of a confirmed or likely gunshot incident.

The policy for ShotSpotter will be presented to the Board, where a thorough review and analysis will take place. The Board and the Department will work together to ensure effectiveness, fairness, and civil rights protections are included within the policy. The public will have an opportunity to see, review, and weigh in on the policy as well.”

Editor’s Note: The Board continues its weekly meeting schedule during COVID-19 public health precautions. The Board meets every Thursday at 3 p.m. on Zoom.us; visit detroitmi.gov/bopc for instructions to participate. For public health, the Board urges the public to file complaints using resources available 24 hours: by phone at (313) 596-2499, by fax to (313) 596-2482, and online at detroitmi.gov/bopc.  
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 Created by the 1974 City Charter, the Detroit Board of Police Commissioners has supervisory authority and oversight over the Police Department. Under the 2012 Charter, the Board is comprised of 11 civilian members; Detroiters elect seven members by district, and the mayor appoints and the city council confirms four at-large members. All board members serve as unpaid volunteers. 

The current members are Willie E. Bell, Linda Bernard, Darryl D. Brown, Shirley A. Burch, Willie E. Burton, Lisa Carter, William M. Davis, Jesus Hernandez, Jim Holley, Annie Holt, and Martin Jones.

